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The New England to New York transfer capability is expected to be limited from 
approximately September 8 to November 1, 2004 as a result of outages at the Todd 
Road 115kV transmission facility in Southwest Connecticut. Transfers from New 
England to New York will be restricted because of potential limitations associated with 
the 115kV transmission system in Southwest Connecticut.

As a result of the expected restrictions, and based on an ISO review of anticipated 
system conditions, the NYISO will limit the New England to New York Total Transfer 
Capability (TTC) to 400MW for the Day-Ahead Markets during the outages of the 
Todd Road 115kV transmission facility. The corresponding Hour-Ahead and Real-Time 
Market TTC values may be adjusted higher or lower as in-day system conditions 
permit.

The New York to New England TTC will remain unchanged at 1000MW during the 
Southington-Todd Road 115kV transmission facility outage period.
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Summary

• NE->NY transfer capability limited from September 8 to November 1, 2004 

• NE->NY DAM TTC limited to 400MW from normal limit of 1200MW

• NE->NY RTM TTC limited  to 400MW.  TTC values may be adjusted 
higher or lower as in-day system conditions permit.

• NY->NE transfer capability TTC will remain unchanged at 1000MW


